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Students perform at Towngate Theatre
On Wednesday 12th October, forty students from Years 7 & 8 
performed at The Towngate Theatre as part of the Essex Year of 
Reading event, organised by Essex County Council.  

This unique opportunity to perform on stage with a Youth Rock 
Band in front of 800 people was presented to the Basildon 
Lower Academy choir; they also met comedic author Michael 
Rosen.  

Student Value of the Term

Choir leader Miss Stoddard said “Our students at Basildon 
Lower Academy continue to surprise me with every event 
that we organise. Our students sang their hearts out and were 
praised not only by theatre staff on their impeccable behaviour, 
but audience members were amazed at how wonderfully they 
sang curiously wanting to know which school these amazing 
students were from. I couldn't have announced 'Basildon 
Lower Academy' with any more pride in my heart. They are 
an absolute credit to our school and I cannot wait for the next 
event to create even more memories for our students.” 

“The entire day was a good experience. Before performing I felt 
nervous but also excited. To perform twice and to such a huge 
audience was super good.” Mia. K - Year 7  

“It was a great experience. I got to meet Michael Rosen and 
shake his hand. I felt very excited to perform on stage. The 
audience and teachers were very kind.” David.S - Year 8  

“I had an amazing experience performing at the theatre. It was really good to perform in front of students from my old 
primary school. I love singing with the school choir and I hope this memory will last. We got to see Michael Rosen perform, 
which I loved and the band we sang with were amazing too.”  Kaci.C - Year 7

Black History Month - October 2022   
Dates for the Diary
Literacy & Numeracy Information Event
Monday 17th October 2022: 5pm - 7pm

Half Term
Monday 24th - Friday 28th October 2022

Armistice Day
Friday 11th November 2022

Home Learning
If  you have any queries regarding home learning, 
including access issues or, to celebrate the work your 
child has completed at home, please email:
remotelearning@basildonacademies.org.uk

“It was an awesome experience to meet Michael Rosen and get his signature. The entire experience was brilliant.”
Jayden.D - Year 8  

https://www.blackhistorymonth.org.uk/


If students are worried about their health, would like 
a confidential chat or would just like to find out more 
about how our school nurse can help them, the nurse 
can be found:

Every Thursday Breaktime
Location: The Lower Academy Wellbeing Centre

House Points - Week Ending 14th October

Parents & carers are invited to the Lower Academy hall to meet with our dedicated Numeracy and Reading teaching teams. 
The teams will be giving a talk about what students learn at the Academy, how to support their Reading and Numeracy at 
home and, how we then assess for progress. There will be plenty of resources for you to take away!

Year 7, 8 & 9 Reading & Numeracy Information Event: Monday 17th October, 4-5pm

Please do come along and bring any questions you may have regarding this crucial area of the curriculum. Students 
continuing to develop these foundation skills learnt in primary school is a cornerstone of later success in GCSE assessments 
in Key Stage 4.

Free Online Counselling Service
www.kooth.com is a free, confidential, safe and anonymous 
way for young people, aged 11-26, to ask for help from a 
team of highly qualified and experienced counsellors and 
support workers.

Kooth is a well-established, award winning online 
counselling agency and is accredited by The British 
Association of Psychotherapy and Counselling (BACP). 

Strong, supportive, and mutually respectful relationships were evident throughout the visit and 
young people said that the increased emphasis onrights, respect and dignity has added to this, “If you 
respect people’s rights, you respect them as a person.”

Unicef RRSA Accreditation Report Gold: Rights Aware - July 2022

The schools approaches to SEND provision and managing behaviour have 
been adapted to be consistent with the underlying principles of supporting 
wellbeing first. This is reflected in the schools’ policies and the practice seen 
across both sites. 

Netball Success for Year 7 Girls

Congratulations to our Year 7 girl's netball team, who 
recently beat James Hornsby School. It was the girl's first 
competitive fixture as a team & they all played really well. 
Player of the match was Denisa.O.

https://www.kooth.com/
https://www.unicef.org.uk/rights-respecting-schools/


Absence Procedures
To report a student absence please email: attendance@basildonacademies.org.uk

•	 Parents/carers should contact the school by 8.30am each day their child is absent.
•	 If no reason has been received for a child’s absence, the Academy will initiate first day calling.
•	 Parents/carers must provide medical evidence to support all absences due to illness or medical appointments.
•	 Wherever possible parents/carers should make appointments outside of school hours but if this is unavoidable students 

should attend school before and after the appointment.
•	 If no appropriate medical evidence is provided then the Academies cannot authorise an absence. (ie. medical appointment 

card, prescription, doctor’s letter.)

Attendance Expectations

•	 Parents have a legal duty to ensure their child attends regularly. 
•	 Students should have 100% attendance each year. 

Students with attendance below 95% are of concern.

There is a clear link between academic success and attendance and as such our expectations for attendance are that:

For further information and guidance regarding attendance and absence please visit our website: 
www.basildonloweracademy.org.uk/attendance

Safeguarding our students is at the forefront of everything 
we do. Parents and carers can access information via the 
following link www.escb.co.uk which offers guidance and 
signposts to resources on various safeguarding issues. 
Please contact our safeguarding officers if you have any 
concerns about your own child or another student at the 
Academies.

Safeguarding

www.basildonacademies.org.uk/safeguarding

Follow us on social media

http://www.basildonloweracademy.org.uk/attendance
https://twitter.com/Basildon_LA
https://www.facebook.com/BasildonLowerAcademy
https://www.instagram.com/the_basildon_lower_academy
https://www.instagram.com/basildon_academies/


Aspire - Believe - Achieve



Students Enjoy Cricket Taster Session

Last week our Year 7 & Year 8 students enjoyed a cricket taster session delivered by Grace from Essex County Cricket. Students 
learned the basic skills of catching & batting and they are really looking forward to this week’s bowling session. 

Professional Footballer Coaches 
Students

Last week the Lower Academy welcomed Colchester 
United FC footballer Billy Cracknell who ran a training 
session with our Year 7 and Year 8 students. 

Uniform Exchange Scheme
We have been overwhelmed with the volume of donations 
we have been receiving of pre-loved uniform and this has 
already made a huge difference to the families of many 
students so, thank you to each and every one of you who 
has contributed so far.

If you have uniform that your child has outgrown, please 
bring it in and see if there is something in the exchange 
shop that has been donated that you can simply swap 
your item for. We are still gratefully receiving donations of 
blazers, shirts, trousers and PE kits that are in pre-loved 
condition and these can be donated via the reception 
office on either site.

Please remember, the Uniform Exchange shop is located 
at the Lower Academy, is open from 8am – 3:30pm 
Monday – Friday and is accessible via the school office.



Year 7 Students of the Week Year 8 Students of the Week

Year 9 Students of the Week

Attendance Ambassadors


